Educación, Formación y Empleo

PRUEBAS LIBRES PARA LA OBTENCIÓN DEL TÍTULO DE GRADUADO EN EDUCACIÓN SECUNDARIA OBLIGATORIA PARA PERSONAS MAYORES DE 18 AÑOS

Convocatoria de 1 de septiembre de 2017

ÁMBITO LINGUÍSTICO

	AMBITO ENTOGIOTIO			
Cua	idernillo 2: Lengua Extranjer	a (Inglés)		
DATOS DEL ASPIRANTE		CAL	CALIFICACIÓN	
Apellidos: Nombre: DNI/NIE:		ING:	TOTAL:	

INSTRUCCIONES GENERALES

Prueba del Ámbito Lingüístico: dispone de <u>dos cuadernillos y de 2 horas y media para su</u> realización:

- Cuadernillo 1: Lengua Castellana y Literatura
- Cuadernillo 2: Lengua Extranjera: Inglés

La prueba de este ámbito se valora sobre un total de 10 puntos.

La puntuación correspondiente a cada pregunta se especifica en cada una de ellas.

- Escuche atentamente las instrucciones que le dé el examinador.
- Antes de empezar, rellene los datos personales (apellidos, nombre y DNI/NIE) que figuran en esta página.
- Haga una lectura pausada de las cuestiones antes de escribir la respuesta.
- Emplee bolígrafo de tinta azul o negra para responder las preguntas.
- Conteste las preguntas a continuación de cada enunciado. Debajo del enunciado de cada ejercicio hay espacio suficiente para la realización del mismo.
- Dispone de una hoja en blanco que puede utilizar para anotaciones en sucio, etc.; deberá entregarla al finalizar la prueba junto con el cuadernillo.
- Realice primero aquellos ejercicios que tenga seguridad en su resolución. Deje para el final aquellos que tenga dudas.
- No está permitido el uso de dispositivos móviles ni informáticos.
- Cuide la presentación y escriba el proceso de solución de forma ordenada.
- Antes de entregar los ejercicios, revíselos minuciosamente.
- Se permite el uso de diccionario de español<->inglés.

Las actas provisionales se harán públicas el día 12 de septiembre a partir de las 15:00 h en el Tablón de anuncios del IES Hermanos D'Elhuyar, del CEPA Plus Ultra y en el tablón virtual del Gobierno de La Rioja; en su web, <u>www.larioja.org</u>, en el apartado de Adultos – Pruebas para la obtención del título de Graduado en Educación Secundaria para personas mayores de 18 años.

INGLÉS 10 PUNTOS

1 Read the article and answer the questions. (2 points)

THE FILMS in *The Lord of the Rings* trilogy have had a big impact in New Zealand. The country has become 'Middle Earth' to many of the people who have seen the films. This comes as no surprise to the film director Peter Jackson, who is in fact a New Zealander. He chose his home country because he knew that the variety of different landscapes made New Zealand the best place to shoot the films.

Jackson and his team looked over the whole country for the most beautiful and most appropriate areas. The rolling hills of Matamata became Hobbiton, the village where Bilbo Baggins lives, and the volcanic region of Mount Ruapehu transformed into the fiery Mount Doom, where Sauron first made the Ring. In total, the team used 150 different locations all over New Zealand and they spend 274 days filming.

Thirty of the locations Jackson used are National Parks or conservation sites so he needed to get special permission to film here. In some cases, a special team dug up the protected plants, and took them to special nurseries, where they lived until filming finished. Then the team took them back to the park and replanted them again. In Queenstown, Jackson used enormous red carpets to protect the plants in the battle scenes because there were up to 1,100 people on set every day.

The Lord of the Rings films have been so popular that the tourist industry in New Zealand has grown dramatically. Today, tour companies offer a wide range of tours to different locations of the film, including Hobbiton, Mount Doom and Edoras.

1	Why did the director of the films choose New Zealand?
2	How many different locations did they use in total?
3	What was the problem with some of the locations?
4	How did they solve the problem?
5	Which locations from the films can tourists visit today?

2 Complete the sentences. Circle the right answer. (1 point)							
1 Whatyour fa	ther look like?						
a) is	b) has	c) does	d) do				
2 Michael Jacksonhis first number one song with the Jackson Five in 1969.							
a) had	b) has had	c) did had	d) has				
3 My cousin is r	not as tallmy bo	pyfriend.					
a) like	b) than	c) as	d) that				
4 Wetelevision	on at 6 o'clock yesterd	ay evening.					
a) have watched	b) were watching	c) were watch	d) watch				
5 Albert Einstein wa	s born14 March	n, 1879.					
a) in	b) at	c) on	d) to				
6 Can you believe it?	? Juditany of t	he Star Wars films!					
a) hasn't seen	b) has seen not	c) didn't saw	d) not has seen				
7 Mont Blanc is	mountain in Europ	e.					
a) the higher	b) highest	c) the highest	d) as high as				
8 Luisu	s paint the kitchen tor	norrow.					
a) is going to help	b) helped	c) helps	d) helping				
9 What do you think	of these shoes? Do yo	ou like?					
a) their	b) them	c) theirs	d) they				
10is a holiday in a lot of countries.							
a) 1 of May	b) 1 st of May	c) 1 st May	d) One of May				
3 Circle the right preposition. (0.5 points)							
1) What do you usually do AT / IN / ON / TO your birthday?							
2) What's the weather like AT / IN / ON / TO July?							
3) What time do you go to bed AT / IN / ON / TO Saturday?							
4) Have you ever been AT / IN / ON / TO an amusement park?							
5) Does the temperature ever go AT / TO / BELOW / UNDER zero in the UK?							

4 Write the adverb of frequency in the correct place in the sentence. (1 point)				
1) Pilots sleep in hotels. (often)				
2) The children walk to school	ol. (every day)			
3) Mike rides his motorbike t	o work (sometimes)			
4) I don't see my grandparen	ts. (usually)			
5) I'm hungry. (always)				
5 Put the words in order an	d write sentences. (1 point)			
1) a you been ever country to	o have foreign?			
2) visited I a lot have countri	es of			
3) Spain went last they year	to.			
4) has he on never television	appeared.			
5) did Spain when go they to	?			
6 Complete the chart with points)	the comparative and superl	ative forms of the adjectives. (0.5		
	Comparative	Superlative		
Low				
Heavy				
Wet				
Expensive				

Bad

1) You should lie down in a cool place.	
2) The first astronauts landed on the moon on 20 th July 1969.	
3) She's found some money on the street.	
4) My CouchSurfing hosts are going to show me the sights.	_
5) Read the instructions carefully.	
8 Complete the sentences with the words in the box. (1 point) any a lot of an enough many much some any much some	_
1 I need egg and butter.	
2 'Have we got sugar?' 'Yes, but we haven't got I'll another packet tomorrow.'	l buy
3 'How brothers and sisters have you got?' 'I haven't got brothers or sisters.'	
4 'Oh no! I haven't got money. The boots cost £60 and I've only go 'Don't worry, I've got money. I'll lend you £20.'	ot £40
5 'How homework have you got?' 'I've got homew today. I won't finish it all tonight.'	ork

7 Make these sentences negative. (1 point)

CONTINUE ON NEXT PAGE

9 Write a composition of 60-80 words. Choose ONE of the following topics: (2 points)

a) Write a description of your best friend. Include the following information.

Paragraph 1: your friend's physical appearance

Paragraph 2: your friend's hobbies and interests

Paragraph 3: your friend's habits

b) Write about your diet. Is it healthy? Why/why not? Include information about the amount of fruit, vegetables, meat, sweets, etc. that you eat and when (breakfast, lunch, dinner).